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Amendment to Laurence Decore Lookout
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	Recommendation:

That the map contained in Attachment 1 of the October 3, 2003, Laurence Decore Sub-Committee report be replaced with the map contained in Attachment 1 of the May 21, 2004, Community Services Department report 2004CSP027.


Report Summary

This report provides rationale for relocation of the proposed siting of a three-dimensional relief bronze plaque of former Mayor Laurence Decore.

Previous Council/Committee Action

At the October 7, 2003, City Council meeting the following motion was passed:

1. That the recommendation of the Laurence Decore Recognition subcommittee as outlined in Attachment 1 of the October 3, 2003, Laurence Decore Recognition Subcommittee report, be approved.

2. That up to $65,000 from Council Contingency Fund be allocated to implement the recommendation.

3. That the October 3, 2003, Laurence Decore Recognition Subcommittee report and Attachments 1 (a) and (b), remain in private until approved by Council and announced through a media conference.  [Sec. 24(1)(a) Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act].

4. That Attachment 2 of the October 3, 2003, Laurence Decore Recognition Subcommittee report remain in private.  [Sec. 17(1), 23(1)(b) and 24(1)(a) Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act].

Report

· A minor amendment for the siting of the three-dimensional relief bronze plaque of Mayor Decore is proposed along the Laurence Decore Lookout.  Adjacent traffic volumes and proximity to the multi-use trail at the current 103 Street location may negatively impact the viewing opportunity.

· Administration proposes that the bust be re-sited to the viewpoint at 106 Street.

· This location is set back further from the street improving the aesthetic of the overall program.  106 Street is also quieter from an adjacent traffic perspective, keeping with the nature of the memorial to be installed.  People viewing the plaque and bust will be less likely impacted by trail users on this larger viewing platform.  A further rationale to support relocation is the fact that the 106 Street viewing deck provides an exceptional view of both the downtown skyline as well as the Alberta Legislature.  Laurence Decore’s presence influenced both orders of government.

· Mrs. Anne Marie Decore has been advised of this proposal and is supportive of the amendment.

· Attachment 1 provides the amended concept plan with revised location.

Background Information Attached

1. Amended Concept Plan and Revised location map.
2. Photo of current location (103 Street).

3. Photo of proposed location (106 Street).
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	FORMER LOCATION - 103RD STREET
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	PROPOSED NEW LOCATION – 106TH STREET
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